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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

TUESDAY 5th September 2006 

Motion No. 9
MOTION:   Councillor John Lahart
“That this area committee discuss the standards of open space maintenance in the Rathfarnham-Terenure Ward."                                             
REPORT:

The maintenance of parks and open spaces is at its most critical in the springtime when the growing season is at its peak and the quick pace of early season grass growth exceeds our capacity to maintain grassed areas with the desired frequency. This year the very wet weather during May provided an abundance of moisture in the soil to support growth with the result that high quality regular maintenance of open spaces was extremely difficult to achieve.  
As the summer season advanced, the dry period of July slowed grass growth enabling a higher quality of open space maintenance to be achieved.  Grass cutting operations in the area are now under control at this stage.  However, weed control has been less than satisfactory as the wet spring facilitated their early establishment. It is proposed to address this issue next year with earlier spraying.  

During the past few months, our staff have been called upon by the litter warden on many occasions to clean up all sorts of rubbish and illegal dumping from open spaces and this problem seems to have increased this year in the Terenure / Rathfarnham area.  All requests have been dealt with promptly.

Also, our staff have been working positively in cooperation with a number of residents associations including Glendown, WORK, Glendoher, Boden Park and Whitechurch to initiate a whole range of improvements in addition to those in the works programme.  
These extra works include
· new planting in the Glendown area, 
· provision of assistance including shrubs for planting and supply of mulch to the WORK residents, 
· planting and general improvement works in Glendoher Park and for Boden Park.
Currently we are preparing design schemes and supply of plants to Whitechurch residents for roundabouts and key open spaces in their area.

